Public Comments for the 2/8/23 Hearing re: HF 817, HF 156, and HF 814

Dear Housing Finance & Policy Committee,  

My team and I operate a nonprofit called Mobile Hope - devoted to building relationships, hope, and a culture of achievement within mobile home communities here in MN through education, healthy activities, and connections to resources.  We have been operating within the two largest mobile home communities in Hennepin County for the last 28 years.  We know the families, we know their challenges, and we do our best to empower and assist them in many ways.  We have sacrificed our time, our resources, and our energies into representing a group of people very few people devote much thought to.  I appreciate how you are taking time today to consider these communities and count their concerns as worthy of your agenda today, 2/8/2023.  

These three bills (HF 817, HF 156, and HF 814) would go a long way in providing some added protections as well as limiting the liabilities inherent in living within a community where the owner of the land has a great deal of power, and the family that owns their own home upon that land is left at their mercy.  We all need to stand up and offer these protections for a group that does not generally have the ability or understanding of the political system to stand up for themselves.  These bills offer protections that are good and right, and would allow for residents to have greater peace of mind, security, and a potential for their futures.  

Please vote in favor of these three bills to help protect the lives of families on the margins.  
If you have any questions or if I can help in any way, don't hesitate to call.  

Sincerely,
Brian


Brian Dejewski
Co-Founder / Executive Director
Mobile Hope
www.mobilehopemn.org

